
Proposed ‘Signalised’ (Pedex) Crossing –  A3050 Hurst Road nr. to Rosemary Avenue 

Statement of Reasons 

 

This proposal is to replace the existing uncontrolled pedestrian refuge island crossing 
on Hurst Road near to  Rosemary Avenue with a controlled signalised crossing.   

For some time, parents have been raising concerns about safety when crossing Hurst 
Road to access Hurst Park Primary School.  A comprehensive assessment of safety was 
undertaken in 2023, and a Signal Controlled Crossing was recommended as part of our 
Road Safety Outside Schools Programme.   

Reasoning  

To increase the safety of children and families crossing Hurst Road and to encourage 
more pupils and families to walk, cycle and wheel to school.   

The above proposal will be advertised in the local press (The Surrey Advertiser) County 
and Borough Councillors, Stakeholders and the Police will be consulted.  

 


